LICENSING COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 1 JUNE 2005 AT 2.55 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Parsons (Chairman), Councillors Boaden, Bowman S, Crookdake (as substitute for Councillor Bloxham), Farmer N, Morton, Prest, Scarborough, Stockdale, Styth, Tootle and Wilson.

LC.12/05
AGENDA – APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED – That as the Vice Chairman of the Committee had been appointed at the meeting on 23 May 2005, this item be removed from the agenda for the meeting.

LC.13/05
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Bloxham.

LC.14/05
UPDATE ON APPLICATIONS UNDER LICENSING ACT 2003

The Licensing Manager presented Report EP.26/05 providing an update on the transitional period under the Licensing Act 2003.

The transitional period is for nine months, during the first six of which existing licence holders may apply to convert their licences to the new licensing regime under the same terms and conditions as currently held.

The Licensing Manager reminded Members that applications to convert existing licences must be received and accepted by the local authority by 6 August 2005.  Conversion applications not received by this date will be rejected and a new application must be made. The first possible date that the Government may announce as the “second appointed day” is 7 November 2005.  From that day the new licences under the Licensing Act 2003 will take over from current legislation, which will be repealed.  Applications not received, and determined, by that day will be invalid.  Premises that have delayed their application will not be able to carry out a licensable activity, or face possible prosecution.

The Licensing Manger then outlined a number of methods which officers have used to make the trade aware of changes to the licensing laws, including:

· letters being sent directly from the Council to licence holders and food premises;

· a letter enclosed with correspondence from the Licensing Justices;

· a workshop for all current licence holders; 

· an advert in the Cumberland News;

· a letter to all solicitors in the area; 

· presentations;

· information supplied to the local media through the Communications Unit.

The Licensing Manager then advised that to date only 39 of a possible 450 premises applications and only 89 out of a possible 800 personal licence applications had been received.  Nationally there is a similar picture with very few applications being received.

In response to a Member’s question, the Licensing Manager advised that if 7 November 2005 is announced as the “second appointed day” and applications for some premises have not been received and determined, then Licensing officers and the Police will take enforcement action which could result in those premises having to close and they may be prosecuted.

Members were very concerned at the numbers of applications received to date, but commended officers on their efforts to make the trade aware of changes to the licensing laws.

RESOLVED – (1)  That the current position be noted.

(2)  That the Committee registers its concern at the low number of applications for premises licences and personal licences received to date.

LC.15/05
LICENSING COMMITTEE MEETING DATES 2005/06

The Chairman reminded Members that the Licensing Committee on 9 February 2005 had agreed a report which proposed that the Licensing Committee should meet on a quarterly basis.  The Council diary therefore has too many Licensing Committee meetings scheduled for 2005/06.  

RESOLVED – (1) That the Licensing Committee will only meet on the following dates  during 2005/06:  1 June 2005, 14 September 2005, 4 January 2006, 12 April 2006.

(2)  That all other meetings of the Licensing Committee scheduled for 2005/06 be cancelled.

LC.16/05
LICENSING TRAINING

The Licensing Manager advised that there was a requirement that any Member who will serve on a Licensing Sub-Committee must be trained.  There were some Members who had been unable to attend the training day which had been held for Licensing Committee Members.  Training would need to be arranged for those Members.  In addition, officers were looking at further training for Licensing Committee Members.

Nationally there had been discussion on mandatory training for Licensing Committee members.  Members expressed concern that if arrangements for mandatory training were not going to be in place till late 2005 or early 2006, this would be after Members had considered applications under the transitional period.

RESOLVED – That the Licensing Manager liase with Councillors Scarborough, Wilson, Styth and Bloxham to confirm a date for Licensing Committee training.

(The meeting ended at 3.07pm)

